
Leonard Ludi 

Director of Public Works & Utilities  

Status Report:  

As of November 1, 2023 

 

General Items:  

• Attending the Wisconsin Towns Association Conference Oct 23th and Oct 

24 

• Met with State of WI Commercial Inspector to discuss Well # 2 Treatment 

Project Oct 25th  

• Prepared Municipal Roof Bid Packet complete for CLIPP meeting November 

6 

• Prepared Kick-off Agenda for Lift Station 8 & 5 Design Project – Contract 

executed Oct 27  

• Tour of new Municipal Center at the Village of Weston Oct 26th  

• Prepared Facility Study Request for Bid – Scope of Work – for CLIPP 

meeting November 6.  

• Met with Mr. Lee D. Turonie (Legal Counsel) on Oct 26th  

• Attended PFAS Settlement Webinar Oct 31, 2023 12:00 noon 

• Met with County of Marathon Emergency Management Director Phillip 

Rentmeester to discuss emergency management plans relative to railroad 

emergencies.  

• Reviewed TADI’s Kowalski Road Interchange Traffic Study and provided 

comments.  

• Regarding citizen concern for Kowalski Road commercial vehicle traffic, met 

WisDOT Commissioner Jim Griesbach and Village of Spenser Public Works 

director Paul Hench 

 

Continued Reviews  

• Wisconsin Statues and legal opinions regarding Truck Route requirements 

on public roads 

• AutoCAD roadway and utilities community plans from approximately 2008 

• PFAS 3M settlement June 2023, to include review of June 20, 2023 PFAS 

testing results with Lab.  



• Reviewed Ehlers TID Cashflow Report  

• Completed Utilities Budget review with Lisa Kerstner 

 

 

Public Works  

• Yard Waste site gravel material installed and waiting for compaction in the 

Spring – Site will not be open for use until late-Summer 2024.  

• Development of Equipment Replacement Layout for upcoming 2024 budget 

plan 

• Seal Coat Maps updates in progress  

• Parks finished up with winterizing Parks buildings 

• Ditch Mowing active through mid-November 

• Currently going thru all equipment to prepare for snow plow mounting for 

the winter season, manhole/water shut taring, grading, final culvert installs 

etc.  

• Getting ready for winter season final patching with hot mix 

Water & Sewer Utility 

• 64 radio installs in progress  

• SCADA issues communicated with Systems Controller resolved  

• Dunrite has completed roofing and siding on Lift Station 7 

• Most likely replacing the last original pump at LS 6.  The opposite original 

pump was replaced in 2018. 

• PFAS Testing was waived by the department in 2023  

• 694 West Nelson not close enough to receive municipal water and sewer.  

 

 

Well #2 Water Treatment Construction Project 

• State inspector was not engaged by the Village, Becher Hoppe or contractor 

Ellis  – issue is now being resolved.   

• State Commercial Building Inspection schedule 10-31-23 at 10:00am  

• Water Utility repaired line break from Ellis Hot-tap on 10-28-23 

• Contractor’s progress reports received 10-25-23  

• Engineer progress report received 11-1-2023 



• Ellis’s Pay Application #1 & 2 will combined Sept. & Oct for November 

billing cycle 

• Impeller replacement Pump 2 at Lift station 3 pending quote from Linder 

Electric.  

 

 

TID #2 Utilities and Road Priority Projects  

• Utility Committee recommended award of the lift station s No. 8 and 4 

design to Roth Professional Services  and Village Board approved awarding 

agreement on Monday, October 24, 2023 . Design Kickoff meeting is set for 

Wednesday November 8, 2023.   

 

Wisconsin Department of Transportation 

• Attending Wisconsin Towns Association Conference October 23th and 24th 

at Wisconsin Dells.   

• Training for (1) WISLR & Mileage Basics, (2) WISLR Submit Pavement 

Ratings and (3) Managing WISLR Pavement Analysis 

 

Yard Waste site gravel installed for the winter – not to opened until late-

Summer 2024 due to compact that is needed in the Spring.  

 
 

Well #2 Water Treatment Construction Project 



     

 
 

Visit to Village of Weston Municipal Center for facility by PWD  



 

 



 

 


